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REMPSTONE PARISH COUNCIL

Minutes of the Meeting of Rempstone Parish Council held virtually at 7.30pm on Tuesday 16th March 2021
Present: Cllr N Dalton (Chair), Cllr W Pearson, Cllr A Lovett, Cllr R Gower, Cllr M Hunter, Cllr V Phillipps and Cllr Santoro
Also in attendance:  Rebecca Hague (Clerk to the Parish Council), Nottinghamshire County Councillor John Cottee, Rushcliffe Borough Councillor Reg Adair and 6 members of the public.
1. Apologies
All councillors present.
2. Declaration of Interests

None.

3.
Minutes of the meeting held on Tuesday 12th January 2021
The minutes of the meeting held on Tuesday 12th January 2021 were accepted by the council and signed by Cllr Dalton as a true and accurate representation of the meeting, proposed by Cllr Gower, seconded by Cllr Pearson.

4. Chair’s Review

Since the last meeting the country has remained in a national lockdown, over the weeks many residents have received their first vaccination. With the program for lockdown easing in place children were able to return to school last week. Rempstone Coronavirus Working Party continues to meet via Zoom each week, continuing to support the village community with a wide range of practical, innovative and entertaining schemes. Councillors also continue to meet informally online to keep abreast of developments and identifying areas for concern, such as the ‘Old Wall’ by the pub, which has already had some remedial work carried out. The footpath from the Church View Grove development to the crossroads has also been completed over the last week. From the end of the month the Parish Council will no longer maintain an office in the village hall, but councillors will still be able to meet at a mutually convenient time and location with residents where necessary.
5.
Borough and County Council Matters

Cllr Cottee provided updates on the key highways concerns. Nottinghamshire County Council are unable to put a button on the traffic lights for pedestrians crossing from the new footpath along Ashby Road as the cost of this would be in excess of £45,000. A formal response to the request for the footpath to be extended further up Ashby Road had been received. This would be considered as part of a future program, but would not be in this or the next financial year. Nottinghamshire County Council do not advise pedestrians to walk along the verge due to the safety risk. 
Cllr Cottee reported that Nottinghamshire County Council were putting their component of the council tax up by 1.9%, for adult social care they could have taken a 3% increase but are just taking 1% in order to balance the budget.
Cllr Adair reported that Rushcliffe Borough Council is to increase the council tax by 3.5% to balance the budget for 2021/22.

Cllr Gower asked if it would be worth requesting a planning condition to extend the Ashby Road footpath when any further applications were submitted for houses on the Ashby Road. Cllr Adair noted the cost of footpaths is very expensive but it would be worthwhile putting the request in any planning response.

Cllr Dalton thanked Cllr Adair and Cllr Cottee for their support over the last 12 months.

6. Covid-19 Update
It is one year since all non-essential contact and travel was restricted. The vaccine roll out continues and despite supply issues last week the roll out is expected to be ramped up over the coming days and weeks. Rempstone Church continues to hold regular Sunday services twice a month whilst adhering to social distancing guidelines. Over the coming weeks restrictions on the number of attendees at weddings and funerals will be eased.
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The Village Hall Management Trustees are preparing to reopen the village hall w/c 17th May with the first coffee morning being held on May 20th, covid-19 restrictions will still be in place. A second coffee morning is planned for June 10th and the village fete will be on June 27th. 

Cllr Dalton thanked Cllr Gower and the Rempstone Coronavirus Working Party for their outstanding contribution to maintaining village support and communication during this crisis.

Cllr Gower provided an update on recent activities of the working party, since January there has been several small initiatives including the daffodils to colour, the picture gallery in the village hall window which is changed monthly and the continuing newsletters. Cllr Gower hopes that the working party will wind down in June and at which point the parish council can consider taking over the newsletter.
7. Broadband Upgrade Update
The pledging site is still live and there is still the opportunity for residents to sign up before the end of the month. Early issues with postcodes have now been resolved and to date 69 homes and 7 businesses have signed up. Further updates will be available after 31st March. Cllr Dalton thanked Cllr Cottee and the clerk for there efforts in getting this scheme implemented and thanked the residents for their support. Cllr Cottee has sent the parish council some funding for the costs associated with communicating the scheme to residents.
8. Town and Parish Forum Debrief 
The Rushcliffe Town and Parish Forum was held last week via Zoom, it was attended by Cllr Dalton, Cllr Gower and the clerk. Cllr Simon Robinson leader of Rushcliffe Borough Council welcomed the announcement of the East Midlands Freeport which will be the only inland freeport. Cllr Robinson also spoke about the Greater Nottinghamshire Strategic Plan which sets out policies to help guide future development up to 2038. Rushcliffe Borough Council has already delivered £40m of Covid support to individuals and businesses and will continue to deliver support going forward. Rushcliffe MP Ruth Edwards attended the session, she has been actively involved in looking at the provision for new healthcare facilities in East Leake, the problems with flooding in East Leake and the surrounding area and has also been proactive in the J9 initiative to provide safe places for those in fear of domestic abuse. Ruth Edwards MP would welcome invitations to attend parish events and meetings once covid restrictions permit. 
9. Census and Local Authority Election Protocol 
The 2021 census will be taking place on 21st March, letters have been sent to households with a unique code to fill in the questionnaire online. The census is run by the Office for National Statistics and must be completed by law. For anyone requiring additional help completing the questionnaire please visit www.census.gov.uk or phone 0800 141 2021.
Local Authority and Nottinghamshire Police and Crime Commissioner elections will be taking place on 6th May 2021 with special covid-19 protocol in place at polling stations, residents are advised to avoid busy times when you may have to queue to enter the polling station. Residents can still apply for a postal or proxy vote if preferred.
10. Cemex Quarry Update

The meeting of the Cemex Liaison Group, which comprises of representatives from various village organisations, Nottinghamshire County Council and Cemex had been scheduled for last week but unfortunately had to be postponed until 25th March. A report of the meeting will be presented at the next full parish council meeting.


11. CCTV Transmitter Upgrade
One of the links for the transmitter between the village hall and the Wysall Lane cameras has stopped working after recurrent electrical drops. A quote to replace had been received at a price of £220+VAT. Proposed by Cllr Hunter, seconded by Cllr Gower, all councillors in favour of proceeding with the work and agreed to the clerk making the payment on completion.
12. Finance

(a) Bank Reconciliation

The bank reconciliation had been circulated ahead of the meeting and was accepted by councillors.
(b) Payments

The following payments were accepted by the council. 
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	Date
	Type
	Reason
	Payee
	Amount

	04.02.2021
	Transfer
	Village Sign - Initial Payment
	Morris Cast Signs
	£2,124.00

	16.03.2021
	Transfer
	Coronavirus Working Party Ink
	R Hague
	£71.82

	16.03.2021
	Transfer
	Laptop
	R Hague
	£466.64

	16.03.2021
	Transfer
	NALC Membership
	NALC
	£103.39

	16.03.2021
	Transfer
	Q3 Salary - Tax Refund
	R Hague
	£12.60

	25.03.2020
	Transfer
	Q4 Salary
	R Hague
	£936.00


(c) Final Budget
The final budget had been circulated prior to the meeting and was accepted by councillors. This will be published on the website with the end of year accounts.  

13. Planning

21/00497/FUL - Rempstone Hall Farm House, Ashby Road - Erection of detached dwelling and a seperate annexe (resubmission of 20/00897/FUL) – No objections to this application, however, the parish council agreed to request the condition that the Ashby Road footpath is extended to this new property to maintain village cohesion, as it is likely that occupants at some point in the future will want to use the school bus service or walk in to the village. 
21/00480/FUL - Rempstone Hall Farm Cottage, Ashby Road - Garage loft conversion and addition of external spiral staircase – No objections to this application.

14. Correspondence
(a) NALC Planning Consultation – Model Design Code 

The consultation had been circulated by email to councillors, it was agreed it was not necessary to respond.

(b) Rushcliffe Borough Council – Wildflower Seed Initiative
The parish council has applied for 3kg of free wildflower seeds from Rushcliffe Borough Council. An update on whether the application has been successful is expected this week, if so, the seeds should be received in late March/early April.
An email had been received from a resident after the agenda had been distributed suggesting a bleed kit is added to the defibrillator cabinet. To be discussed at the next meeting.
15. Open Session
A resident expressed support for the proposed footpath extension and noted a fallen tree, which Nottinghamshire County Council were already aware of, was making it difficult to walk along the verge by Rempstone Hall.
A resident reported two incidents of speeding vehicles on Wymeswold Road, one where the motorist sped up when the resident gestured for him to slow down. The resident also asked if the CCTV could be extended to cover Dales Close. The CCTV has to be in the sightline of the village hall so it isn’t possible to extend this far. Cllr Hunter emphasised police guidance they had been given during the community speed watch training, to not gesture at motorists as this can cause a confrontational situation. The police speed vehicle has been present on several occasions recently and it was agreed the clerk would contact Nottinghamshire Police to see if data was available on how many motorists had been caught speeding through the village. Once social distancing allowed councillors agreed to monitor the speed of villages entering the village via the interactive speed sign. It was also agreed to log and report to the appropriate companies any speeding HGVs in the village, residents are actively encouraged to do this too. 
A resident asked if the image quality of the CCTV pointing down towards the pub was better with the new cameras. Cllr Hunter said the images are better up to the Elms Close point, but  noted footage can only be released to the police and it is necessary to be precise on timings of incidents as looking through the footage is very time consuming.

16. Councillor Reports and Next Agenda Items
Cllr Pearson – the curb stones on the corner by the new footpath have been knocked away by HGVs mounting the curb as they turn onto Ashby Road – clerk to report to NCC.
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Cllr Phillipps – noted an incident which is thought to have been an attempted dog theft. It was agreed to make people aware of this through the village newsletter.

Cllr Gower – suggested having Traffic, Speeding and Highways Matters on each future agenda as this is an area on concern by residents, as outlined in the village survey results in 2019.

17. Date of Next Meeting

Annual Parish Meeting - Tuesday 30th March – 7.30pm to be held remotely via Zoom
Annual Parish Council Meeting – Tuesday 4th May – 7.30pm to be held remotely via Zoom
Cllr N Dalton thanked everyone for attending and the meeting closed at 8.57pm.
Signed: ____________________________            Date: ______________________________

